
 

CITY COMMISSION 
STAFF REPORT 

DEPARTMENT: Administration  

SUBJECT: Motion to approve the first amendment to the agreement with Keefe 
McCullough – Administration   

 
CITY MANAGER RECOMMENDATION: 
The City Manager recommends approval of the first amendment to the agreement with Keefe 
McCullough. 
 
BACKGROUND OF ITEM: 
On November 15, 2022, the City entered into an agreement with Keefe McCullough to provide 

independent auditing services to the City. Keefe McCullough submitted a supplemental invoice to the 

City for additional work performed due to certain delays and other unanticipated issues.  Section 5.1 

of the Original Agreement provides for changes to the scope of work and additional compensation, 

subject to the execution of a written amendment.  

ANALYSIS: 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN: 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
With the Departure of the CFO and the Assistant Finance Director, the City has the savings to cover 
this additional cost for the 2022 year end audit in an amount not to exceed $15,000. 

 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. First Amendment  
2. Invoice  
3. Agreement with Keefe McCullough 
 



 


